MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE PARKS AND RECREATION ADVISORY BOARD

North Collier Regional Park

Naples, Florida, April 19, 2017

LET IT BE REMEMBERED, the Collier County Parks and Recreation Advisory Board in and for the County of Collier, having conducted business herein, met on this date at 2:00 P.M. at North Collier Regional Park, Naples, FL, with the following members present:

                                                                                                                                                                                                CHAIRMAN: 

Mr. Edward "Ski" Olesky     

VICE-CHAIRMAN:
Mr. Phil Brougham







Mr. John Fuchs, Advisory Board Member




Ms. Rebecca Gibson-Laemel, Advisory Board Member





Mr. David Saletko, Advisory Board Member                                                                                                                           



Mr. Murdo Smith , Advisory Board Member     

ALSO PRESENT:
Mr. Barry Williams, Division Director


Ms. Jeanine McPherson, Assistant Director


Mr. Rick Garby, Parks Superintendant 


Ms. Peg Ruby, Marketing


Mr. Manukyan Tigran
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I.
Call to Order


Chairman Olesky called the meeting to order at 2:00 p.m.
II. 
Pledge of Allegiance and Invocation

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited and moment of silence observed. 
III.
Approval of Agenda


Mr. John Fuchs entered a motion to approve the April 19, 2017 PARAB meeting 
agenda. The motion was seconded by Mr. Phil Brougham.  All were in favor.  Motion 
carried.
IV.
Approval of March 15, 2017 Meeting Minutes


Ms. Rebecca Laemel-Gibson entered a motion to approve the March 15, 2017 PARAB 
meeting minutes as presented.  The motion was seconded by Mr. David Saletko.  All were 
in favor.  The motion was carried. 
V.
Capital Projects


+Eagle Lakes Pool - The pool project was presented to and approved by the BOCC at 
the March 28, 2017 meeting, with an open purchase order now in place with DEC 
Contracting Group.  Several PARAB members have been asked to speak at a 
groundbreaking ceremony planned for May 4, 2017 at 10:00 a.m.  The pool project is 
anticipated to be completed in early summer 2018. 

+Ann Olesky Pier - This project is presently in the procurement phase for solicitation of 
a contractor, with design and permitting having been completed.  This project will be 
presented to the BOCC for final approval at the June or July 2017 meeting, with 
commencement of work beginning summer 2017. 

+Caxambas Coast Guard Building - Solicitation of bids for replacement of the existing 
Coast Guard Auxiliary building at Caxambas Park is underway, with construction to 
begin summer 2017. 


+Immokalee Fitness Center - The fitness center renovation is underway, having been 
relocated into the gymnasium, with project completion expected June 1, 2017.


+Big Corkscrew Island Regional Park - Q Grady Minor has been selected as the 
contractor for the project. Construction planning is underway based upon the Master Plan 
submitted. Building constraints have been identified with regard to the Master Plan and 
the foot print of the available property, i.e., 8 adult sized soccer fields originally planned 
will be unable to be accommodated due to available space limitations. Suitable 
adjustments of this particular issue are presently being explored. 30% drawings will be 
shared with the community at a meeting planned for June 2017.  These drawings will be 
presented to PARAB for review and input as well. Mr. Brougham stated a desire for 
design and construction of the entire park versus construction in phases in order to 
expedite project completion. 
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Question:  Is artificial turf being considered as part of the design of the fields for the 
park?


Answer:  Approximately 80% of the community has previously rejected the concept of 
artificial turf fields; however the ability to rest the fields due to overuse has been seen to 
be a significant issue at County parks. The use of artificial turf in the construction of 
fields would need to be factored into the initial design planning process and will be part 
of the ongoing conversation with members of the community. 


+North Collier Regional Park - Artificial Turf:  Agnoli, Barber, & Brundage, Inc. has 
been selected as the contractor to complete work on this project. Turf rug and fill 
materials are presently been reviewed and will be selected as part of the 
design/permitting process, with installation projected by the end of December 2017. The 
RFI (request for information) with regard to turf selection is a 6 month process, taking the 
particulars of SW Florida into consideration with regard to selecting the best products for 
this project. Funding has been requested for a total of 4 field conversions, with 2 
presently in process. 


Question:  Are there any plans to convert Collier parks softball fields to artificial turf?


Answer:  Not at the present time; however this would be desirable. 

A suggestion was made to include softball field conversion to artificial turf into the 
Master Planning process taking place in summer 2017, which will look at projects to be 
budgeted over the subsequent 3 to 5 year time span. 


+Eagle Lakes Community Center - A feasibility study will be done, focusing on 
capacity and expansion capabilities at this location. The results of this study will be 
factored into the design phase of the project.  This feasibility study will be completed 
summer 2017, with the project itself projected to be completed prior to final construction 
of the pool.  Mr. Brougham made a suggestion that PARAB be consulted and involved 
throughout this process for Board input. 

+SFWMD Settlement:  Ms. Gibson-Laemel requested clarification with regard to the 
nature of this project.  Mr. Williams clarified that these funds are earmarked for the 
potential construction of an ATV park in Collier County, with an Immokalee Airport site 
presently under consideration. A Lake Trafford site was previously considered; however, 
was deemed an unsuitable location post ground sampling.  Picayune Strand State Forest 
was also explored as a potential location for the proposed ATV park; however, is 
considered pristine forest and is part of the Florida Everglades system, and thus, this 
proposal has been met with resistance by the State Forestry Service.  As well, previous 
conversations had with regard to a site at the Immokalee land fill, as well as land owned 
by the Seminole Tribe of Florida have proved to be unsuccessful. 

VI.
Marketing Update - Ms. Peg Ruby


Ms. Ruby shared information regarding current marketing initiatives by Parks and 
Recreation, including text marketing efforts, working with TXT 180, an independent 
company, to capture telephone numbers, such as via “text to win” contests.  Weekly 
updates of activities offered by Parks and Recreation are sent via text.  
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Email addresses are now able to be captured from the mobile app, offering interested 
individuals the opportunity to receive the monthly Parks and Recreation E-newsletter, 
presently with 6K+ email addresses collected.  The Parks and Recreation app is also 
available for download through the Apple Store, with 1K+ downloads to date, as well as 
700+ downloads through the Android app store. Department program and activity 
updates are also delivered to the public via Facebook and Twitter. Online summer camp 
registration was available online beginning April 1, with a 29% increase in online 
registration from last year. An invitation was extended for PARAB members to attend the 
groundbreaking ceremony for the Eagle Lakes Pool on May 4, 2017.  Other marketing 
updates includes “Movies in the Park,” now being offered the last Friday of each month. 
Also, Sun N Fun Lagoon was recently nominated in the “Best Water Park” category by 
Gulf Shore Magazine.
VII.
New Business


a.  TDC Grants - Ms. Nancy Olson

A copy of the grant application to be submitted to the Tourist Development Council 
(TDC), requesting funding of various beach park enhancements, was presented to 
PARAB for review.  12 grants are being submitted in total, including one for the City of 
Naples, as well as Delnor Wiggins State Park.  TDC funds are made available for beach 
park facilities in support of promoting tourism.  A conversation was had in which ways 
that County Parks and Recreation work with the State, i.e., Delnor Wiggins State Park, to 
assist with related park issues, such as parking, traffic flow, addition of toll booths, etc.  
Clarification was requested and given regarding grant funding being requested for repair 
of the Seagate buffer wall (North Gulfshore access point), as well as Bluebill Beach 
access enhancements, located across from Delnor Wiggins State Park. 

Mr. John Fuchs entered a motion to approve the grant request as written.  The motion 
was seconded by Mr. Murdo Smith. All were in favor. 

b.  Mr. Manukyan Tigran - Public use of NCRP fields


Mr. Williams introduced Mr. Manukyan Tigran, who wished to express his views to 
PARAB regarding the inability for public recreational use of the NCRP soccer fields.  
The longstanding policy at NCRP has been for tournament/league play, which requires 
field rental, as well as a hired referee, and does not allow for practice or pickup game 
play. Further, field restrictions with regard to use and time are in place in order to 
properly “rest” and maintain the fields. Mr. Tigran expressed his viewpoint to PARAB of 
the existing policy being a cost barrier, i.e., $30/hour field rental and $60/hour for a 
referee, preventing private citizens from being able to afford field use. Mr. Tigran had 
subsequently traveled to nearby Veterans Park, which has existing reservations, Monday 
through Friday for field use, rendering it unavailable, as well as Pelican Bay, which he 
felt was in disrepair. Mr. Tigran expressed frustration that NCRP was constructed with 
taxpayer funding, yet were not allowed to use it.  Mr. Brougham pointed out that the 
existing fee schedule was approved by the Board of County Commissioners and is 
administered by the Parks and Recreation Department. A spirited conversation was had 
with regard to field management and public access. 
Page 4

Mr. Williams clarified that the fields at NCRP were originally constructed and meant for 
league/tournament play and not for general public use, pointing out that charging field 
and referee rental fees allowed some “drop-in” play, but maintaining the original intent 
for the NCRP fields to be for league/tournament play only.  Mr. Williams also pointed 
out that Tourist Development funds were presently planned to be put towards the 
installation of artificial turf for several of the fields at NCRP to facilitate greater capacity 
for tournament play, as well as the potential for increased public use. 
VIII.
Update on Board questions from previous meeting


+Adaptive swing availability at County parks - An adaptive swing, previously located at 
the Golden Gate Community Center, will be restored.  In addition, several new adaptive 
swings are being purchased for installation at the Golden Gate Community Center and at 
Golden Gate Community Park.

+Renovation of the playground at Golden Gate Community Center - The GGCC 
Advisory Board voted for the use of certified playground mulch versus the Pour and Play 
product.


+Facebook marketing - Clarification was given regarding marketing efforts via Facebook 
in order to promote Parks and Recreation initiatives and activities. 


+Mr. Smith offered clarification regarding Conservancy bird watching tours at Eagle 
Lakes Community Park. The Conservancy presently does not sponsor bird watching tours 
at Eagle Lakes Community Park; however will consider this activity during the planning 
process for the upcoming year, both at Eagle Lakes and the Greenway. 
IX.
Director Highlights - Mr. Barry Williams


A reorganization is planned for Facilities Management, which in the past has reported to 
the Administrative Services Division and effective May 15, 2017 will report to Public 
Utilities, with a spotlight on Capital projects and ways to expedite development and 
completion. 

+The Master Plan has been approved by the BOCC.  Mr. Williams will be in contact with 
the consultant to discuss next steps, with Mr. Brougham directly involved in initial 
meetings, as well as PARAB involvement throughout the process. 

Mr. Williams will report the expected plan of action to PARAB at the next 
scheduled meeting in May.
X.
Adopt a Park - Mr. Phil Brougham


Sugden Park:  After a recent site visit by Mr. Brougham, the following observations 
were made:


+Lower drinking fountain at Pavilion 2 is not working. 


+ All Pavilion floors need power cleaning. 


+Butterfly Garden requires a makeover; i.e., pond, landscaping, bench and gazebo 
cleaning, weeding.


+Restroom upper water fountain by the main entrance is not working. Bench requires 
cleaning. 


+Pavilions #3, #5, and #8 require outdoor outlet covers. 
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+ Some of the foot showers by the beach are not working. 


+ Drinking fountain basins by the beach need to be cleaned. 


+ The area around the flag pole is attractive and well maintained, although there is a 
question as to whether landscaping is to be installed in this area. 

Eagle Lakes: After a recent site visit by Mr. Brougham, the following observations were 
made:


+Wendel (Assistant) at Eagle Lakes Park was commended as being very pleasant and 
helpful during the visit. 

+The facility was lightly attended at the time of the visit. 


+Restrooms in the fitness area were clean.


+A suggestion was made to add ventilation fans in both locker rooms due to shower 
steam condensation forming on ceiling fixtures, causing mildew.


+Broken window was observed in the Computer Center. 


+All door hinges in the Community Center (2 sets of the main metal door frames) need to 
be replaced/repaired. Mr. Garby will generate a work order to Facilities Management 
to address this issue. 

+Ceiling tiles in the desk area of the Community Center appear to be damaged by a 
possible water leak. 


+Concession stand building overhang requires repair; dented and broken. 


+ Tennis courts were empty at the time of the visit. 


+Community Center employees submitted a rendering of a drawing which suggests the 
addition of tables and benches to the front entrance area of the Community Center in 
order to limit bicycle traffic through the presently open area.
XI.
Public Comments/Board Comments


No additional comments were made at this time. 
XII.
Adjournment

There being no further business for the good of the County, the meeting was adjourned by order of the chair at 1:45 p.m.

Parks and Recreation Advisory Board

_______________________________

Edward “Ski” Olesky, Chairman

These minutes approved by the Board/Committee on __________ as presented, or as amended __________ .
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